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Gentlemen don’t expect the narrative in the month-
ly newsletters to be near as colorful or as good a 
reading as the last couple of years have been with 
Tom Laff drafting them.

The Annual Dinner/Dance was held Jan. 21 at Syc-
uan’s Singing Hills Resort. Tom and his support 
staff did an excellent job making an enjoyable time 
for the 18 members and their guests that attended. 
Tom presented vests to last years Board Members 
And Ride Committee Chairmans. Tom was pre-
sented with the Presidents buckle. Tuck Arnold 
was honored as Los Senderos Member of the Year 
and awarded a buckle to commemorate that honor.

For the 2023 year the following members have 
stepped up to take the positions required to keep 
the club functioning and I for one would like to 
thank them.

a) Ride Committee
	 Chairman	 Dennis Ince
			   Tim Dirkes
			   Craig Scmhad
			   Chuck Gallant
			   Bob Wining

b) Members Only Ride
	 Chairman 	 Johnny Omahen
			   Cameron Drown

c) Annual Ride
	 Chairman 	 Tuck Arnold
	 Co-Chair 	 Dennis Carlson

d) Nominating Committee
			   John Omahen
			   Larry Tatman
			   Tom Laff

e) Membership Committee
	 Chairman 	 Tom Laff
			   Rick White
			   Dennis Carlson
			   Gordon Garewal
			   Ted Van Arsdale

f) Treasurer 		  Scott Vowles

g) Secretary 		  Ken Clark

h) Park Chairman 	 Bill Cuddeback

i) Book & Website 	 Don Horn

j) Photos 		  Tuck Arnold

The rides organized and scheduled by the ride 
committees are as follows:

Feb. 26 Moss Hacienda (Descanso)
Mar. 26 Camp Locketts (Campo)
Apr. 23 Pamo Valley (Ramona)
May 18-21 Members Only (LS Park)
June 25 Fiegal Ranch (Mesa Grande)
July 23 Rancho Samataguma
Aug, 27 Crouch Meadows (Laguna)
Sept. 20-24 Annual Ride (LS Park)
Oct. 22 Palomar Mtn.
Nov. 26 Garbani Ranch
Dec. 5 Annual Meeting

Were looking forward to seeing you all at the Moss 
Hacienda in February. Please help out the ride com-
mittee by signing up for the ride early to allow the 
committee to the proper arrangements for the rides.
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The club membership dues and monthly ride costs will re-
main the same this year as they have been the previous last 
couple of years in part due to the terrific participation by 
everyone at the Annual Ride making it as profitable as it has 
been.

Hopefully we can maintain club and rides to the same high 
standards that were established Tom’s presidency the last 
couple of years.

	 ~ Steve Vaughn ~




